COTTAGE OWNERS OF VAN BUREN POINT

"Dear Friends"

A group of women members of Van Buren Point Association were entertained at a luncheon by Mrs. Goeddel and Mrs. Huey. A nucleus of an organization to be known as Women's Club of Van Buren Point was formed to which you are invited to become a member and hope you will give it your support.

The following officers were elected:

Mrs. Ross Feightner - President
Mrs. A. H. Massey - Vice President
Miss Dorothy Bennett - Secretary
Mrs. H. M. Kinzler - Treasurer

The following Advisory Board was also elected:

Mrs. T. R. Jackman, Mrs. A. H. Keetch Mrs. Earl Milks, Mrs. Gust W. Goeddel and Mrs. James S. Huey

The first undertaking agreed upon is to raise funds for a Community House to be built on the two lots originally purchased through the efforts of the women of Van Buren and turned over by them to the Van Buren Point Association.

It is the purpose of this group to lay plans for building this coming Summer. We need your approval and whole-hearted cooperation and suggestions in order to make this project a reality and success. This building is to provide a much needed meeting place for young and old.

Mr. A. W. Ludlow, 761 Deer St., Dunkirk, is arranging for a rummage sale, and any members in that community can send their articles to him, proceeds to be turned over to the treasurer for building fund. Many articles have already been donated and sent to him by the Pittsburgh women. Several activities and parties have been planned under the chairmanship of Mrs. B. E. Nebo.

Please send all cash donations for the building fund to Mrs. H. M. Kinzler, (Treas.), 4926 Towers Terrace, Pittsburgh (2) Pa. A number of subscriptions have already been given to this fund.

However, before we undertake any definite plans or take any definite action it will be necessary for us to have the approval of the Board of Directors of Van Buren Point Association. Therefore, please indicate on the enclosed stamped card your approval for us to contact said Board of Directors.

Very truly yours,

(Mrs. Ross) Mary F. Feightner, Pres. Penn Albert Hotel, Greensburg, Penna.